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MINUTES OF THE SENATE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS AND INSURANCE COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Jeff Longbine at 9:30 am on Tuesday, March 15, 2016,
546-S of the Capitol.

All members were present

Committee staff present:
Theresa Allen, Kansas Legislative Committee Assistant
Melissa Renick, Legislative Research Department
Whitney Howard, Legislative Research Department
Eileen Ma, Office of Revisor of Statutes

Conferees appearing before the Committee:
Scott Heidner, Consumer Data Industry Association
Ron Estes, Kansas State Treasurer
Scott Mill, Pooled Money Investment Board

Others 1n attendance:
See Attached List

Hearing on: HB2134 — Authorizing consumer credit report security freezes for individuals less

than 18 years old.
Chair Longbine opened the hearing on HB2134. Melissa Renick, Staff Researcher reviewed the bill
and responded to questions from Committee members.

Proponents:
Rep. Sydney Carlin spoke in support of HB2134. (Attachment 1), (Attachment 1 add'l pages )

There were no questions from Committee members.

Jerrod L. Ousley, Rep. 24th District
Rep. Jerrod L. Ousley spoke in favor of HB2134 (Attachment 2) and responded to questions from the
committee members.

Scott Heidner, CDIA
Scott Heidner, spoke on behalf of CDIA (Consumer Data Industry Association) in favor of HB2134
and answered questions from the Committee members. (Attachment 3)

Proponents written only:
There were no proponent written testimony only submitted.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as
reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.
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S of the Capitol.

Opponents:
There were no opponent testimony submitted.

Chair Longbine closed the hearing on HB2134.

Hearing on: HB2632 — Establishing the pooled money investment board as a separate state
agency for purposes of budget submissions.

Chair Longbine opened the hearing on HB2632. Whitney Howard, Staff Researcher reviewed HB2632.
No questions from the Committee members.

Proponents:
Ron Estes, Kansas State Treasurer spoke in support of HB2632 and responded to questions from the

Committee members. (Attachment 4)

Scott Miller, Pooled Money Investment Board
Scott Miller, spoke on behalf of Pooled Money Investment Board in support of HB2632 and responded
to questions from the Committee members. (Attachment 5)

Proponents written only:
There were no proponent written testimony submitted.

Opponents:
There were no opponent testimony submitted.

Chair Longbine closed the hearing on HB2632.

Chair Longbine adjourned the meeting. The next meeting will be March 17th.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as
reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.
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